International Education Program Council
February 3, 2010 Meeting Minutes

In attendance: Elizabeth Mackie, Larry McCauley, Ariane Pfenninger, Andrea Salgian, Michael Shenoda, Jon Stauff, Simona Wright, Sino Saidgulov
Excused: Susanna Monseau

Absent: Thulsi Wickramasinghe, Leslie Germain
1. Simona Wright welcomed Sino Saidgulov, who attented the meeting. Sino is a junior faculty member from the University in Khorugh, Tajikistan. He teaches English as a second language there. At TCNJ Sino is taking courses in linguistics and methodology. 

2. The minutes from the last meeting were approved with all in favor. 

3. Update on the NJSCIS Consortium. The New Jersey State Consortium for International Studies (NJSCIS) will no longer be housed by Rowan University, starting August 2010. This questions the very existence of the organization. The Consortium was used by TCNJ only for a few select programs that could easily be replaced. For example, Northumbria University expressed interest in establishing a direct exchange relationship with TCNJ. 

Jon Stauff proposed to find new ways to support the students who were going through NJSCIS, and replace the consortium with new providers. One of them is Global Links, one of the best international education providers (it started out under the name AustraLearn, but changed its name when its programs expanded). Global Links will be on campus on February 11 and 12.

The committee voted with all in favor to move away from NJSCIS and direct students towards other programs. Simona underlined that the choice of providers will need to reflect that our students understand that study abroad is not a vacation.
4. Update on the Russian-American Council for the study of Russian. Dean Rifkin supports programs with this organization, which offers summer and semester programs in Russian, Persian, and other languages from that area. Dean Rifkin singled out a program in Vladimir, Russia, which will first have to be discussed in the Modern Languages Department, and then IEPC. 

5. Update on exchange agreements. Northumbria is committed to exchanges (even short-term, for a couple of weeks) for faculty. We are the only school from NJSCIS that Northumbria is interested in .However, students from Northumbria cannot afford the room and board expenses at TCNJ. Jon will look into ways to ease the financial requirements. The only exchange with Tajikistan is Sino. TCNJ can send a faculty member there.

6. The study abroad of Mattan Hoffman, a junior Health and Exercise Science major, at Tel Aviv University was approved with all in favor.

7. International Education Week 2010. Several deans are interested in supporting activities. The deans should name someone from each school into an organizing committee that could alleviate the job of the Modern Languages department. Students can be engaged in a variety of activities, including the design of posters and invitations as class projects. The week should be moved up to the third week of October (after fall break, but before advising for spring registration). 

8. Strategic plan of the Int’l and off-Campus Programs. The new plan is very similar to the one from 2008, with some changes in language. The IEPC voted to approve it with all in favor. The plan should be woven into the College’s strategic plan.

9. Announcements and General Updates.

The Office of International and Off-Campus Programs will be renamed as the Center for Global Engagement and will have a new logo. 
Liz Mackie shared the schedule of activities with the Frankfurt delegation, February 12-22. 8 hosts are still needed.
The meeting adjourned at 3:00pm. 
Respectfully submitted,

Andrea Salgian 
